

CUMBERWORTH FIRST SCHOOL Newsletter 20th January 2023

Our Christian values: Friendship, Love, Kindness, Self-Control, Forgiveness and Respect.

Dear Parents/carers,

We are really pleased that 45% of the parents have responded to the Ofsted Parent View survey. This has helped us to see where our many strengths are and also where we can improve. I now intend to take this information and work towards providing you with responses that we hope will be helpful.

Once again, many thanks to all of you who have responded and as I had anticipated your feedback reflects our school in a highly positive fashion. I have fed back to children and staff and I am sure that they would like me to thank you on their behalf.

Please do revisit Ofsted Parent View to view the feedback and you will see for yourselves how positive the outcomes have been.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Debbie Davis

Interim Headteacher.



Our Year 1 children took part in a Multi Skills Festival at Shelley College on Tuesday. They participated with other Year 1 children from schools within the Shelley Pyramid. They all tried really hard at a variety of activities and did brilliant!

School Closure

Please note that if school was to close, due to either snow or an emergency i.e. boiler failure, a text message will be sent to advise.



- measles outbreaks happen when not enough children have been vaccinated
- measles can be a very serious disease, leading to ear and chest infections, fits, diarrhoea, and damage to the brain.
 Measles can kill
- your child is at risk of measles if he or she hasn't had the MMR vaccination
- 2 doses of MMR vaccine are needed to get the best protection
- if your child is due to have had 2 doses of MMR but has not yet received them, no matter what age they are, you should contact your GP to get them vaccinated as soon as possible*
- if you can't remember if your child has had any, 1 or 2 doses of MMR vaccine, check his or her personal child health record (the Red Book). If this doesn't help, speak to your GP
- if you don't know how many doses your child has had, it's better to have 2 doses of MMR vaccine now rather than risk leaving them unprotected

*In response to a local outbreak then the 2 doses can be given one month apart from the age of 18 months.



Why are we seeing these outbreaks of measles?

Measles is a highly infectious disease, spreading quickly from person to person, especially in schools. A child with measles will infect almost all unprotected children they have contact with. Since the end of 2017 there has been an increase in measles globally which has affected the UK. This has resulted in some spread into wider communities, in particular in undervaccinated groups.

When are the MMR vaccinations usually given?

The best times are between 12 and 13 months of age and again at 3 years and 4 months, with one dose on each occasion. But, if your child wasn't vaccinated then, they can be vaccinated at any age with 2 doses one month apart.

Will there be any side effects to the vaccination?

Your child may get the symptoms of measles, mumps and rubella for up to 6 weeks after the vaccination but in a very much milder form. This proves that the vaccine is working and your child is building up resistance to future contact with the viruses that cause the 3 diseases. Not all children show these symptoms but that doesn't mean the vaccine isn't working.

Should parents in outbreak areas get vaccinated against measles?

As with many diseases, once you have had measles, you don't catch it again because you have built up a natural resistance to it. So, if you've had measles or 2 doses of MMR vaccine you do not need to get vaccinated now.

For more information about measles and MMR go to www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/



Some common questions about measles and the MMR vaccine are listed on the back of this leaflet



Operation Encompass.

We are an Operation Encompass School, supporting child victims of domestic abuse.

Please visit operationencompass.org for more information.

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for this school is: Debbie Davis and the Deputy Safeguarding Lead is Carole Kennerley. Contact No: 01484 609818. Email: head@cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk or office@cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk

If you think a child or young person in Kirklees is experiencing abuse or neglect please contact: Children's Social Care – Duty and Advice Team: 01484 456848.

For more information about safeguarding children visit: www.kirkleessafeguardingchildren.co.uk

pyright 2023. Product code: 2901027. 1p 200k Jan 2023 (APS) - Schools version